
	
 
Greetings in Christ                                                                                                      May & June 2021 
  
   Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, I pray this letter finds you in the joy of the Lord. 
Seems like the COVID problems are not going away in Chile for some time. The fear factor is 
controlling every action that is taken by the government. Churches and schools are still closed, as 
well as the airport and the state of emergency has been extended back three more months. Please 
pray that this will pass soon and we can get back to the work. I have been preaching online to the 
church for about fifteen months now and I think you understand how hard that can be. We have 
added new listeners and have seen some come to Christ because of the online services, but its not 
easy ministry like this. 
  
   Praise the Lord we are seeing a good turnout for our online services and most are very anxious to 
get back to the church. We will need to do baptisms and several weddings as soon as things open up 
again. I have had great liberty to preach and God is still using the ministry in a big way. But, to say 
that all the restrictions are not hurting the church would be far from truth. We understand that God is 
in control and in his time we will back in our place and reaching the people of Santiago, Chile.  
 
   Please pray for Marta´s Dad, he has been diagnosed with colon cancer and it does not look too 
good. We are waiting on some more test results, but the family and Marta are all having a hard time 
with it. He has been such a blessing in the church and to me personally through the years. I would be 
so honored if our Lord would heal him and give great grace to the family during this time. His name in 
Chelo, thank you so much for adding him to your prayers.  
 
   Also, pray for me I’m having some test done for my kidneys. I did get a bad test back and I’m 
waiting to be tested again. I pray it was something simple like not drinking enough water. But I do ask 
for your prayers for these next blood test. 
 
   We can see that we are moving much closer to the coming of our Lord Jesus through all the 
problems in our world. I want to be found faithful at his coming. Thank you so much for allowing us to 
serve in Chile as your missionaries. May our God continue to reach the lost in these last days. Should 
you feel the need to reach out to me I’m always available through phone or email.  
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